March 13, 2017

OREGON PROGRESSIVE PARTY

411 S.W. 2nd Avenue Suite 200 Portland, OR 97204 503-548-2797 info@progparty.org

www.ProgParty.org

Oregon Progressive Party Position on Bill at 2017 Session of Oregon Legislature:

HB 3344: Support

Dear Committee:

The Oregon Progressive Party (OPP) supports this bill, which prohibits the Legislative Assembly from funding new bulk coal or oil terminals for biennium beginning July 1, 2017.

That part of the bill appears to be symbolic, since the Legislature by passing a bill cannot bind what the Legislature subsequently decides to appropriate for any purpose. An appropriation is a law, and the Legislature cannot bind itself to enact (or not enact) any particular law, without submitting to the voters an amendment to the Oregon Constitution.

But the bill contains useful provisions on Financial Responsibility Statements and the criteria to be applied when the Director of State Lands considers various permit applications or consider issuing or amending leases to facilitate the transportation of oil.

Oregon Progressive Party

Daniel Meek authorized legal representative

<u>dan@meek.net</u> 503-293-9021

